
Friends of Meaford Library Summer Concerts 2024 

 

Concert #1 by The Rice Family on Sunday, 23 June 2024 
 

The Rice name and family are well-known in the Georgian Bay 
communities for music.  Waverly has had a popular combo for 
many years based on Waverley and his brother Barry and several 
other well-known local part-time musicians. The original group has 
just recently retired but Waverly's music and style are timeless and 
his son, Martin, who has his own style and crew, carries on many 
of Waverley’s traditions getting the family together for occasions 
such as performing as the Friends of Meaford Library kick-off 
concert for its summer Sunday evening concert series.  They will 
be doing so again this year as they have for over 20 years. They 
regularly feature a guest appearance by Scott Merrifield who will, 
along with his son, Mitch entertain us with their unique vocal 
offerings.  The Rice's stylings include highly popular traditional and 
modern, light country with some 60s and 70s pop rock-n-roll thrown 
in ... an evening of upbeat and toe-tappin' entertainment.  

 

 


